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June 19, 2020
 
Dear Utility Representative:
 
Re: Review of the 2020 Ten-Year Site Plans for Florida’s Electric Utilities – Staff’s Data
Request #4
 
Please respond to the following questions, which constitute Staff’s Data Request #4.
 
1.      Please refer to Schedule 8.1 of TECO's 2020 TYSP.

a.       Please explain if TECO’s 7 percent supply-side reserve margin was the driving factor
for any of the resource additions listed in Schedule 8.1.

b.      Please explain the driving factors behind TECO’s plan to add several Reciprocating
Engines and Battery Storage units to its system over the period 2020-2029.

c.       For each of the planned solar additions, please provide the summer and winter
capacities TECO uses for reserve margin planning purposes.

2.      Please refer to pages 9 and 13-18 of Schedule 9 of TECO’s 2020 TYSP. Please provide
updated schedules that replace all values marked “TBD” with those values used by TECO
in their most recent planning process.

 
Please submit your responses to this data request to both the FPSC Division of Engineering
and the FPSC Office of Commission Clerk by following the instructions below:
 
1.           Please email your responses to Doug Wright, Donald Phillips, and Damian Kistner by

close of business on Monday, July 6, 2020.
 

2.      Please consolidate your responses into a single PDF document and electronically file this
PDF document via the Commission’s website no later than close of business on Monday,
July 6, 2020.

 
a.       Navigate to www.floridapsc.com.
b.      At the top of the page, hover the mouse cursor over the “Clerk’s Office” tab.
c.       Select from the drop-down menu “Electronic Filing Web Form.”
d.      Please complete the form, referencing “Docket No. 20200000-OT.”
e.       Attach your response as the “Primary PDF.”
f.        Submit the form.

 
If you have any questions, please contact Doug Wright, Donald Phillips, or Damian Kistner.
 
Sincerely,
Patti Zellner
Administrative Assistant
Division of Engineering
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Phone:  (850) 413-6208
Email:  pzellner@psc.state.fl.us

 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk (20200000-OT – Undocketed filings for 2020)
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